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Lake Clean Up 2003 

The now annual clean up of Lake Glenville sponsored by 
the Friends of Lake Glenville occurred Saturday June 14 
2003.  Full details on page 3 and the FLG web site. 

Seaplane lands on Lake Glenville 

Seaplane (above) resting on the Tater Knob beach the 
afternoon of July 5th 2003.  More details inside on page 7. 

Wet Spring! 
 
Spring 2003 was one of the wettest on record.  FLG mem-
ber Doug Odell captured this picture (left) of the torrent of 
water flowing over Norton Falls on May 7th 2003.  The tor-
rential rains were also too much for Lake Glenville to ac-
commodate, prompting Duke Power to lower the gates at 
Thorpe Dam, sending millions of gallons of water rushing 
into the West Fork of the Tuckasegee River.  The official 
estimate of water flow from Duke Power was 900 cubic feet 
a second, which translates into 26 million gallons per min-
ute.  Since 1942, the gates have been lowered only four 
times, the most recent in 1994 when the lake was lowered 
to complete some automation work on the generating plant.  
Please turn to page nine to see some spectacular photos 
by Stuart Hall from the back side of the dam during the 
above water release. 
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THE PRESIDENT’S LETTER 
Carol Adams, FLG President 

As I write this message the 2003 season is in full swing.  After the soggy, rainy final days of June and early July 
the fourth of July weekend burst forth with plenty of sunshine for families, visitors and members to enjoy all of the 
holiday festivities. If you missed the fireworks on the evening of the fourth you missed an awesome sight.  Over 
two hundred boats, many “decked out” in various, and sometimes elaborate states of red, white and blue, gath-
ered 'round to watch the fireworks from the lake and surrounding mountainsides.  Tom Turner's barge, ably cap-
tained by Stuart Hall, led the flotilla up the lake towards the dam then back to a point near the marina cove for 
the nearly one hour show. 
 
The May and June FLG breakfasts, held at the Market Basket, were well attended by over fifty members each 
morning.  In May our guest was Mike Butler the attorney we have hired to represent us in the settlement and fi-
nal stages of the Duke Tuckesegee River Project Relicensing.  After three years of searching for someone who 
could advise us through the complicated and serious issues developing in the relicensing process, our member 
Bob Guerin stepped forth to recommend Mike, his former college roommate.  Mike was the Federal Energy 
Regulatory Commission Chairman under Ronald Reagan and is now in private practice in Houston, Texas. 
At the May breakfast he spoke briefly about his experience and about his first FLG assignment which is to work 
with the Duke attorneys on continuing our present abilities to control nuisances and security on the buffer zone 
property around the lake.  We are able to “seed” the initial legal fees using a legal fund FLG has had in reserve 
for several years.  However the fund will need rebuilding to cover these expenses through to the final relicensing 
stages in 2005.  A committee of Board members, Howard Austin, Helen Cook and myself, has developed a 
plan for the Relicensing Fund and we expect to launch the campaign later this month.  In this newsletter Doug 
Odell presents an excellent summary of the state of the relicensing process and what issues about which we 
have serious concerns..  We must remember that this relicensing is a 40 year document so we are going to make 
every effort to get it right! 
 
Our FLG board members and committee chairs have been very active as the season matures.  David Leach and 
his very efficient committee including Lynn Leach and Jackie Wertymer organized the best lake clean-up day in 
our history.  On June 14 over thirty boatloads of members cleared floating logs, stumps and debris from around 
and in the lake.  After the hard work all enjoyed a barbeque lunch and some even won great raffle prizes, which 
had been donated by businesses in the Cashiers/Glenville community.  Deedee Rietze with co-chair Patti Hicks 
can be credited with the success of our breakfasts.  Future breakfasts on July 19, August 23 and September 20 
will all be held at the Landings at Trillium.  Deedee’s committee also arranges our Annual Meeting scheduled 
for 9:00 AM, August 2 at the Glenville Community Center.  Our speakers this year are all from Duke Power.  
Local Lake Manager Dale Mosteller, Lake Manager Department Head Joe Hall, and Vice President Fred Alexan-
der will review the new Shoreline Management Guidelines that went into effect on July 1, 2003.  Deedee also 
joins with Patti Hampton and Sue and Bill Cassidy in running our FLG logo items sales.  Many new items are 
available this year including golf shirts, visors and tote bags.  Keith Dixon has enlisted expert assistance from 
Don Hanson to initiate our lake water testing program.  The necessary equipment has been purchased and we 
should be hearing some of the results soon.  In-flow stream water testing continues, of course, and Sharon 
Wadsworth, a “seasoned” member of the water testing committee, will head that project.  Robert Luck is re-
searching a project to protect the mid lake islands from further erosion.  He reports that we will need a great deal 
of help from those in the community who construct shore protection so any member who can offer names please 
call Robert.  Last but not least, Joanne Lindquist checks our P.O. Box daily for dues payments so if you have 
received this newsletter and have not paid your dues please do so now. We have an impressive FLG four-color 
brochure with a Membership Application placed in shops and businesses throughout the community.  If you know 
a new property owner or someone who is not a FLG member please pick up a brochure for them or call Joanne 

(Continued on page 8) 
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Lake Cleanup 2003 
David Leach 

What a great day it was!  Saturday, June 14th saw thirty or 
more boats plying the lake dragging enormous trees, logs 
and debris to the ramp on Pinecreek Road.  The excess 
rain from the last month or so had floated a lot of logs, 
trees and dangerous material into the lake where it was a 
hazard to boaters and fishermen.  The Friends of Lake 
Glenville had advertised the cleanup day on two occa-
sions in the Cashiers Chronicle and at the FLG breakfast 
on May 31st at the Market Basket and asked for as many 
volunteers as possible to come out and help keep Lake 
Glenville the most beautiful alpine lake east of the Missis-
sippi. 
 
Cleanup morning broke a little overcast but not rainy and 
not too hot, which made for ideal conditions for lake clear-
ing.  Tim Pressley and his laborers were ready and wait-
ing at 9:00 a.m. to haul the debris away and it was not 
long in appearing.  Crafts of all shapes and sizes, hauling 
all manner of flotsam and jetsam began arriving at the 
ramp where it was offloaded, cut into pieces, and hauled 
off.  Those that were too big were tied off to the left of the 
ramp in the “tree graveyard” where it will make great fish-
ing habitat.  But the dangerous, older stumps and trees 
and sawn logs, some of which weighed more than three 
grown adults could lift, were cut up and hauled away to 
the dump.  All manner of garbage was also collected in 
bright orange and black plastic bags.  Tires, parts of 
docks, stairs, and Styrofoam were also removed.  
 
At about 1:30 p.m., participants adjourned to Buck Knob 
Landing where Jackie Wertymer and her trusty crew of 
Anne Killilea, Betsy Miller, Cindy Scott, and Susan Turner 
had put together a wonderful barbecue lunch complete 
with beans, chips and the best desserts imaginable, all 
sponsored free of charge by FLG to those who helped.  
About 75 people in all came to the lunch and introduced 
themselves.  It was a great social occasion.  There were 
a number of door prizes contributed by members of the 
Cashiers and Glenville community and we would like to 
thank them for their contributions, in alphabetical order: 
Basketworks, Chapter II books, Chattooga Gardens, Cot-
tage Walk, Jimmy Fayed, Lightwater Grille, Midnight 
Farms, Rusticks and Zoller Hardware.  Thanks also to the 
Glenville VFW for the loan of the tables and Tom and 
Susan Turner for allowing us to use their Pavilion at Buck 
Knob Landing.  Special thanks to Jackie Wertymer and 
her helpers for arranging the scrumptious food and to In-
gles and Cashiers Farmers Market for their food contribu-
tions.     
 
Thanks to all of you who came out and helped cleanup.  
For those of you who did not, we would love to welcome 
you next year.  It really is a lot of fun and a great social 
occasion to boot. 

CLEAN UP 
DAY AT THE 
LAKE 2003 
 
Photographs 
courtesy of 
Lynn Leach 
(front page and 
top five on this 
page) and 
Ted Okolichany 
(bottom). 
 
Middle right: 
Organizer 
David Leach 
in the water 
lassoing 
debris. 
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A major mile stone was reached at the end of May 2003.  After three years of defining needs, preparing and conducting studies, hav-
ing discussions and lengthy negotiations, the non-legally binding Consensus Agreement was signed on May 16th  by 48 organiza-
tions. The legally binding Settlement Agreement is being drafted from this Consensus document. The Settlement Agreement  will be 
reviewed and modified and sign-off is targeted for September 15th.  The Settlement Agreement will become part of the Request for 
License that we will live with for the next 30 to 40 years. The Stakeholder meeting notes and Consensus Agreement will be included 
in the Request for License as supporting information. 
 
This Consensus Agreement was reached after three years of work, over 3700 miles driven to meetings, 480 hours of meetings and 
negotiations, and another 1900 hours of learning, off line issue resolution and discussions. The last day of negotiations lasted 11 
hours. 
 
Consensus for this Agreement was signed with a ranking of (1 to 5). A (1 to 3) indicated general agreement. A (4) indicated reserva-
tion(s) with the ability to write up to a 500 word description of the reservation. A (5) indicated a partial or full disagreement and filing a 
description of their disagreement or they were in full agreement but their organization could not or would not sign a legally binding 
Settlement Agreement. These reservation write ups are to be part of the filing. 
 
The Consensus Agreement was signed by FLG with 20 Reservations.   Some of these issues are interrelated.  The issues of primary 
interest and in order of priority to The Friends of Lake Glenville have been: 
 
1.  Nuisance Control and Security within the Project Boundary 
2.  Lake level management 
3.  Shoreline erosion 
4.  Excessive trees in the lake (and near the docks) 
5.  Shoreline habitat management             (To go into effect July 1, 2003) 
6.  Lake Management Guidelines             (To go into effect July 1, 2003) 
7.  Dock Request and Users Agreement    (To go into effect July 1, 2003) 
8. Glenville Gorge recreation releases 
9. Habitat Protection and Environment Fund 
 
Early in the relicensing activity, it was identified that assistance would probably be needed with the relicensing effort.  A continuing 
search has been made for relicensing, natural resources, and/or legal consultants to guide us through the FERC process and proce-
dures. It was difficult to define our real needs and even harder to locate the proper resources. As time progressed through this proc-
ess, it became much clearer that assistance was needed dealing with the FERC  procedures, creating supportable approaches and 
crafting the correct FERC phraseology. A Washington legal firm was located that deals with FERC and FERC issues. 
 
With the approval of our Board of Directors, at the April 22nd meeting, we were ready to engage  the firm for legal aid as a consultant. 
A FLG Member suggested another choice which has been pursued.  Mr. Mike Butler of Houston ,TX is now providing our legal assis-
tance. He is a prosecuting attorney for land and water use type cases. He was the Chairman of FERC during the Reagen Administra-
tion.  His preliminary and information gathering phone calls had a direct and positive impact on the last days of the negotiations. 
1. Nuisance Control and Security 
 
Duke Power does not enforce nuisance controls; Wildlife Enforcement enforces fishing, wildlife and boating regulations; the Sheriff 
will enforce criminal laws and respond to private land owner problems. The solution to nuisances on Project Boundary land problems 
has been Shoreline Leases. They have worked. Duke Energy is not continuing Shoreline Leases. We do not have Project Boundary 
nuisance control protection after July 1, 2003.   We did get a line item into the Consensus Agreement that Duke will continue to pur-
sue a solution. 
 
The Lake Manager did obtain an agreement from Sheriff Cruzan to enforce the laws on Duke Property. Then there was an election. 
The current Sheriff has not signed an agreement. This has been our prior experience and concern with this approach.  
 
The use of a non-exclusionary lease is not a problem with FERC.  This is a Duke position that is being explored by our attorney. 
 
2. Lake Level Management 
 
Lake levels are now described by a target level with upper and lower bounds. The Duke management statement is that they will 
strive to maintain the target level. Power generation – including maintaining lake levels is now managed from Charlotte. The Power 
Generation team has been on a learning curve this year, with mother nature providing the class room.  
 
During the last days of negotiation the summer lake level target was lowered from 98 feet to 97 feet. This curve satisfies most of the 
CHEOPS model requirements. The Consensus Agreement curve is now: 
 

(Continued on page 6) 

DAM RELICENSING STATUS — Doug Odell 
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Join the Friends of Lake Glenville for 2003 

FRIENDS OF LAKE GLENVILLE 
2003 Membership Application 

Today’s date: __________ 
Name(s): ___________________________________________________________________ 
Lake address: _______________________      “Home” address: _______________________ 
  __________________________________       _____________________________________ 
  __________________________________       _____________________________________ 
  __________________________________       _____________________________________ 
Mail all newsletters and other correspondence to ___  lake address or  ___  home address (choose one only for whole year). 
Phone: _____________________________     Phone: _______________________________ 
Fax (lake): __________________________    Fax (home): ___________________________ 
Email at lake: _______________________     Email at home: _________________________ 
Lake 911 address if above is PO Box: ____________________________________________ 
Lake neighborhood name and/or general area: _____________________________________ 
 
Membership type:  Voting* $35 annually ___ 
                               Associate $35 annually ____ 
Sponsorships:  Bronze** ($100-$199) ___ 
                        Silver*** ($200-$299) ___ 
                        Gold**** ($300 and up) ___ 
                        Other ___  (contact FLG president) 
 
Please rank the following FLG programs and projects on a scale from 1 through 10 according to your 
level of interest (10=high interest; 1=low interest) 
 __  Membership recruitment                        __  Newsletter                                __  Legislative initiatives 
 __  Water/boating safety                                __  Re-licensing                              __  Fund raising 
 __  Lake/shoreline law enforcement             __  Water quality                           __  Social events 
 __  FLG activity groups (ie fishing, hiking, excursions, golf, tennis, boating, paddling, cards, etc.) 
 
I am interested in being on a committee ___yes ___no.  If yes, which committee(s)? _________________ 
Are you a registered voter in Jackson County North Carolina ___yes ___no 
Mail completed form and dues check to: 
     Friends of Lake Glenville 
     P.O. Box 493 
     Glenville NC 28736 
 
*Must be received one month prior to Annual Meeting (this year July 2 2003),  in order to vote at Annual Meeting August 2nd 
2003, per FLG By Laws. 

*  Active member(s) is/are property owners and/or registered voters within 
one mile of the lake or within Hamburg Township.   Associate members 
live outside this area but have an interest in the lake. 
**  Bronze Sponsorship includes: 
     1 Family membership, FLG decal, acknowledgment in future newsletter 
***  Silver Sponsorship includes: 
     1 Family membership, FLG decal, acknowledgment in future newsletter 
****  Gold Sponsorship includes: 
     1 Family membership, FLG decal, acknowledgment in future newsletter 
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(Continued from page 4) 
                         Jan    Feb    Mar    Apr    May    Jun    Jul    Aug    Sep    Oct    Nov    Dec 
Normal 
Maximum        94     94       94       96     99        99     99      98      94      94      94       94   
Target             90     90       91       93      97       97      97     95      93      93      90       90 
Minimum         85     85       88       90      95       95      95     93      90      90      86       85 
Values are for the 1st day of the month 
 
In addition to the targeted lake levels there is a Low Water Protocol.  When rain fall is short and the agreed to water usage can not 
be maintained and the lake level drops below the lower limit, the Low Water Protocol takes affect. The lake level minimum value is 
lowered one foot in each of six cycles.  In 48 years of data the first stage of the Low Water Protocol (1 foot lower) would have been 
entered twice and the 2nd stage (1 more foot) would have been entered once. 
 
There is also a Maintenance and Emergency Protocol that describes what can go wrong in the power generation operations and 
what actions will be taken when things do go wrong.  
 
3. Shoreline Erosion 
High water, heavy wakes and trees tipping over and ripping out the roots are contributing to the shoreline erosion. The targeted sum-
mer lake level was negotiated down to 97 feet. It has been established that when trees are showing signs of falling, they may be 
cut – let fall into the lake for fish habitat and tied off to secure them to the bank. This keeps the roots intact in the ground. Duke’s ap-
proval is required. A workable solution was not found for controlling heavy wakes.  Also the Resource Agencies were interested in 
establishing more habitat but were not interested in the shoreline erosion problem. 
 
4. Excessive Trees 
Up until the final version of the Vegetation Restrictions we had a clause that would allow, with approval, the control and thinning of 
the trees that have fallen into the lake. This condition can become excessive. A fallen tree can, with approval be pulled up into the 
project buffer for land habitat.  Docks and dock access can be kept clear.  
 
5. Shoreline Habitat 
It has been established, after significant reiteration, that the areas posted by Duke with Wetlands signs are NOT U.S. Corps of Engi-
neer designated wetlands. The areas are now called Sensitive Vegetation areas.  The signs probably will never be changed.  If the 
abutting property owner chooses to disagree with the designation – they may. 
 
The most vegetative sensitive areas are at the stream confluences. A team, including the Resource Agencies toured most of these 
areas on Lake Glenville with maps showing the habitat classifications and the current property boundaries.  There are a few proper-
ties that have not been able to have a dock and under the new rules they will not be able to have a dock. There are a few properties 
that could not have a dock but now may, with mitigation, be able to have a dock. Owners should check with Duke before dividing 
such properties. The July 1, 2003 property mapping will apply.  Objections were raised to this short notice not but were overruled. 
 
6. Lake Management Guidelines 
Many items in the Management Guidelines have not changed and there are some significant changes. There will be much closer 
management of the lake and the shoreline Project Boundary. It is important to stress to the membership to discuss and get prior ap-
proval from Duke before making any changes within the Project Boundary.  
 
The Resource Agencies would have preferred to have all of the Project Boundary reverted to deep forest conditions. It was with only 
hard negotiations and repeated objections over many days of effort that the Resource Agencies did not get their way. If Lake Reps 
had not been at the table there would have been limited access, no viewsheds and stricter vegetation requirements. There is a state-
ment in the Agreement that prior agreements and approvals will be honored. 
 
7. Dock Permit and User Agreement 
Dock sizes and acceptable configurations will stay the same. Some types of boat lifts are now acceptable but must stay within speci-
fied dock size. The number of powered boats per private dock has increased. In some locations it will be possible to “bridge” sensi-
tive vegetation for access to a dock. 
 
As of July 1, 2003, it will be necessary to make a formal request and sign a User Agreement for a dock.  There is one major problem 
with the User Agreement. The paragraph pertaining to who pays any legal fees is one sided and needs to be changed to a standard 
business statement 
 
8. Glenville Gorge Recreation Releases 
There are a number of concerns in addition to the use of water from the reservoir for non-generating purposes. The cost of the trail 
down to the launch point ($100,000), potential parking congestion and safety at the dam, high cost of recreation for a few partici-
pants, additional costs for Rescue Squad, and potential property rights violations, etc. 

(Continued on page 7) 

DAM RELICENSING STATUS — Doug Odell—Continued 
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(Continued from page 6) 
 
9. Habitat Protection and Environment Fund 
A Habitat Protection and Mitigation fund was proposed and finally included in the Consensus Agreement. A number of expensive 
projects were proposed – totaling $11,000,000. But none of the proposals contained definitive evidence of degradation to the envi-
ronment by Duke operations – only generalities. Duke had worked diligently to identify problems caused by their operations and to 
correct or mitigate the problems. 
 
The Jackson County Manager proposed a county approach which would add compensation to Dillsboro for removal of the Dillsboro 
Dam, expansion projects for Andrews Park and a section of Greenway trail from Dillsboro to Cullowhee along the river. Rights of way 
exist. 
 
The County Manager’s approach was supported by FLG.  And, the County Manager supported FLG for nuisance control, lake shore 
erosion control, and excess trees in the lake. 
 
A copy of the Consensus Agreement, and supporting documents are available for your review. These documents apply to Lake Nan-
tahala and the Nantahala River, Lake Glenville and the Gorge, the Bear, Cedar and Wolf Lakes and the Tuckasegee River: 
 
Consensus Agreement 
Shoreline Habitat Definitions 
Vegetation Restrictions 
Shoreline Guidelines 
Lake Management Guidelines  
Usable Plant List 
User Agreement 
Low Water Protocol 
Emergency and Maintenance Protocol 

DAM RELICENSING STATUS — Doug Odell — Final part 

SEAPLANE LANDS 
ON LAKE GLENVILLE 

 
According to a life long resident of the 
lake who was home at the time, on 
Saturday July 5th 2003 a seaplane 
landed on the 107 side of the middle of 
the lake and taxied up to Admiral's 
Point.  She reported this to the sheriff's 
dispatcher who asked the question 
"who should we report this to?".  Ac-
cording to this resident, the sheriff's 
office did not come out to investigate.  
She also noted that the plane had ex-
treme difficulty getting airborne due to 
the increased boat traffic and had to 
cut its engines several times due to 
boats getting in the way while they 
were attempting to take off." 
 
It turns out that what she interpreted 
as cutting the planes engine because 
of boat traffic may have also been the 
pilot attempting to take off and then 
deciding that his seaplane was sinking.  
According to multiple witnesses at the 
Tater Knob beach the pilot stated that 
he came ashore because he decided 
he was overloaded and also because 
he thought he was sinking, having just 

had repairs done on the hull of the 
seaplane earlier that week.   He was 
apparently picking up two passengers, 
and their weight combined with all their 
luggage was too much for his sea-
plane, given the altitude of the lake 
and the ambient air temperature and 
humidity (too little lift in thin air).  After 
he got ashore and realized he did not 
have a leak, he found alternate trans-
portation for his passengers and took 
off again. 
 
A kayaker on the lake at the time re-
ported that he got to watch the take off 
near the northern edge of Buck Knob, 
near Tom Turner's dock.  It seemed to 
him that the seaplane came rather 
close to boats on the lake during the 
take off and was not very far above the 
trees on the island north of Buck Knob 
near the eastern shore, while admitting 
that he was not a pilot and understood 
there are problems judging depth of 
field at a distance. At least one lake 
resident is said to have reported this 
incident to the FAA, complete with tail 
numbers. 
 
When the lake manager for Duke 
Power was reached, he is quoted as 

saying that at least 17 other people 
had called about the plane, including 
the initial observer mentioned above. 
Another Duke Power executive is said 
to have noted that Nantahala used to 
"prosecute to the fullest extent of the 
law" for that type of thing. 
 
An older neighbor who had been a pi-
lot said:  “Years ago we had several 
planes on the lake .  They were 
banned by Nantahala Power.  A while 
later I checked the aeronautical charts. 
Lake Glenville was shown as Re-
stricted - don't land except for emer-
gencies.  I haven't checked recently - 
haven't been doing much flying lately." 
 
At the time of publication, the name of 
the pilot and any follow up action by 
Duke Power, local law enforcement, or 
the Federal Aviation Administration is 
not available.  Additional information 
may be available in the future from one 
of those agencies, as well as the 
Crossroads Chronicle.  If you have ad-
ditional information or photographs, 
please contact Dale Mosteller at Duke 
Power (369-4513). 
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FLG Water Quality Testing Program Expands Its Charter 
Keith Dixon, Chairman 

(Continued from page 2) 
who will send one.  There is always a member application in the newsletter as well. 
 
If you read the Cashiers Chronicle you are aware of several issues circulating in Cashiers that indirectly affect us at the 
lake.  Jim Zoller, FLG member and former president, is deeply involved with the Cashiers Incorporation Committee 
and the “Stop Lowes” effort.  Jim reports that as of July 1 Lowes has dropped their plans to build in Cashiers and incor-
poration promotions have stepped up in preparation for the vote to be held in mid August.  Also on the table is a pro-
posal from Eddie Madden, County Commissioner for a commercial zoning plan for the Cashiers business district. 
Member wishing to know more should call Jim or Eddie for details. 
 
On behalf of the board, I thank all of you who have supported Friends of Lake Glenville this year with your dues, atten-
dance at breakfasts and by volunteering to help on our committees and projects.  Our efforts are so valuable to our life-
style and property at the lake but, you know, we have a lot of fun as well.  I look forward to seeing you at the break-
fasts, annual meeting, on the lake or somewhere in our community. 

The President’s Letter, continued... 

Volunteer samplers and couriers are continuing their efforts to monitor the seven primary streams that enter Lake Glen-
ville. Seven different samples are taken each month at each location and delivered to UNCA for analysis. The tests in-
clude acidity, alkalinity, turbidity, total suspended solids, conductivity, heavy metals (copper, lead, and zinc), orthophos-
phate, nitrogen, and ammonia. 
 
Tests continue to show an over all high quality water in all of our streams. 
 
The annual 2002-2003 comparison report is due shortly and will be posted on the FLG web site and available at the an-
nual meeting. 
 
Lake testing equipment has been purchased and preliminary tests have begun  on the lake itself at six different loca-
tions. We will compare turbidity, acidity, and temperature at different depths. 
 
Initial tests by member Don Hansen indicate lake turbidity levels in the 1-2 NTU range which is quite good, and actually 
less than our streams. Turbidity seems to be greatest at near-surface layers. Below that the turbidity is very low and the 
water is considerably more acidic. Since there has not been much evidence of shoreline erosion or resuspension of un-
consolidated sediment by surface waves, we speculate that this early season turbidity is biogenic. 
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If you’ve been here this spring you know it’s been wet, but oh, so beautiful. 
 
We’ve had a lot of “early returners” join us for the two breakfasts that the Chopping Block did for us at the Market Basket 
in May and June. Bruce greeted us with an awesome breakfast both times. He served eggs benedict, French toast, 
western-style scrambled eggs, bacon, potatoes, grits, fruit, pastries, bagels, juice and coffee. There 
were lots of hugs as old friends reconnected after a long winter. We were also delighted to see new friendships spawn 
as new members joined us for the first time. 
 
Many thanks to Sue and Bill Cassidy for so faithfully finding, ordering, storing, restocking and selling the great FLG mer-
chandise we’ve had for sale at all of our events the last couple of years. As they step down we are grateful for Patti and 
Gif Hampton who are stepping up to take over. Already we’ve had some fun new merchandise which will be available at 
all events. If you have suggestions of things you’d like to see us order please give Patti a call. 
 
Due to lack of advanced reservations, the Sundowner, scheduled for July 12th,  was cancelled this year. Please give 
suggestions for why this happened this year or how we can replace this traditional event with one more appealing to the 
membership to any Board member. 
 
Please mark your calendars as we will be returning to the Landings at Trillium for breakfast on the following Saturdays: 
July 19th, August 23rd, and September 20th. These events will be at 9 a.m. and will remain $10.50 per person. We will 
send you an email, post it in the events section of the paper and have a friendly FLG member call you to remind you and 
give you all the scoop.  
 
FLG members always have fun when we get together. If you haven’t joined us as yet, we hope we’ve baited the hook 
well and can lure you in real soon. We’re sure you’ll be a great catch and quite an addition to our school of FLG families 
and friends.  We hope to see you soon. 

From the Social Side 
Deedee Rietze, Social Chairperson 

TALK TO DALE 
 

The updated Shoreline Management Guidelines became effective on July 1 2003.   Before cutting trees or trimming 
bushes or doing almost anything within the Project Boundary (below the 3110 line), read the new guidelines and - Talk 
to Dale.  Before planning to install a dock – Talk to Dale.  If you have trees in the lake that are unwanted – talk to Dale.   
If you plan to divide a lot or file a plat and plan to install docks – Talk to Dale. 
 
The new Shoreline Management Guidelines and supporting documents are on the Duke Power Nantahala Division web-
site at www.nantahalapower.com.  Click on “Relicensing” at the top of the home page and then on Shoreline Manage-
ment Guidelines (Exhibit A)” on the “Relicensing” page. 
 
Dale Mosteller is the Duke Power Lake Manager.  He has responsibility for all of the Duke Power Nantahala Area lakes. 
He can assist you and answer your questions about the Project Boundary, getting approval for a dock, putting in shore-
line erosion control measures, or almost anything related to the lake shoreline.  Talk to Dale! 
 
Dale can be reached at 828-369-4513 and by e-mail at “drmostel@duke-energy.com”. 

May 31st 2003 was a busy day.  FLG President 
Carol Adams greets guests at the first Member 
Breakfast of the season (far right) and gives former 
FERC Chairman Mike Butler some FLG memorabilia 
(right) after his address to the breakfast (far left) 
about how he can help FLG members and property 
owners on and off the lake with relicensing.  Mike 
Butler, former Board member and long time lake 
resident Phil Fowler, Doug Odell (not seen) and 
Carol Adams then took a tour of Lake Glenville to 
help him better understand the lake and its issues.  
They are seen here at Hurricane Falls (left). 
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ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
 

THE FRIENDS OF LAKE GLENVILLE ANNUAL MEETING 
 

August 2, 2003 
9:00 Am 

Glenville Community Center 
 
 

Speakers/Program 
 

DPNA Shoreline Management Guidelines 
(Effective July 1, 2003) 

 
Dale Mosteller – Local Lake Manager 

Joe Hall – DPNA Lake Management Dept 
Fred Alexander – DPNA Communications Director 

 
 

Agenda 
 

Committee Reports 
 

Election of Board of Directors 
 
 

Nominating Committee 
Carol Adams, Chair – 743-1658 

Jim Zoller 
Neil Grieser 

Dee Dee Rietze 
Gale Crawford 

Jackie Wertymer 
 

Please Contact the Nominating Committee Chair or Any Member of the Committee to 
Submit Names for Consideration 

[Editor’s Note:  As this issue went to press, the nominating committee announced the following slate for Board of Directors:  Joanne 
Lindquist (has served on the Board as Treasurer since Fall 2002 replacing Jackie Cochrane who resigned); Robert Luck (has served 
on the board since early 2003 replacing Jim Zoller who resigned); and Doug Odell (term has expired; has agreed to serve another 
term on the Board and continue as the FLG relicensing representative).] 
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Renew your Membership now to continue to re-
ceive the FLG newsletter.  Expired memberships 
will not receive future mailings. 

Friends of Lake Glenville 
P.O. Box 493 

Glenville, NC 28736 

For the latest information about the Friends of Lake Glenville meetings, no-
tices, dam re-licensure, lake water level or condition, or any other lake re-
lated material or links, check www.friendsoflakeglenville.com 

    Friends of Lake Glenville Board of Directors 
 
Carol Adams President  743-1658            casolveit@yahoo.com 
Howard Austin VP    743-9494       hmaustin@mindspring.com 
Joanne Lindquist Treas.    743-1630  bill.lindquist@verizon.net 
Helen Cook               743-0733     helen@lodgingresources.com 
Keith Dixon               743-4166                    kkdnc@yahoo.com 
David Leach              743-1825                leachga@earthlink.net 
Robert Luck               507-7285      robert@coldwellbanker.com 
Doug Odell                743-5079                       dodell@juno.com 
Deedee Rietze            743-2473                  dmrietze8@msn.com 

Jackson County Administration 
401 Grindstaff Cove Road 
Sylva NC 28779 
828-586-4055, 828-586-7506 fax 
 
Kenneth Westmoreland, County Manager              586-7580 (w) 
Commissioners: 
Stacy Buchanan, Chairman                                     586-0488 (h) 
Roberta Crawford, Vice Chair; District 1               586-2607 (h) 
Brian T. McMahan, District 2                                 586-5451 (h) 
Joe Cowan, District 3                                              586-4328 (h) 
Edwin H. Madden, District 4                                  743-9664 (w) 
 
Jackson County government web site:  www.jacksonnc.org 
Jackson County general web site:  www.main.nc.us/jackson/ 

Other Important Local Telephone Numbers: 
 

Jackson County Sheriff-Cashiers:                            743-3333 
Jackson County Sherriff-Sylva                                586-4355 
Jackson County Rescue Squad-Cashiers                 743-3655 
 
Dale Mosteller, Lake Manager, Duke Power           369-4513 
John Wishon, Relicensing, Duke Power                  369-4604 
George Galleher, Manager, Lake Mgmt, Duke Power, 
     Charlotte NC                       704-382-5236, 800-777-3853 
 
Army Corps of Engineers                                 828-271-4856 
North Carolina Wildlife-Brent Hyatt                       293-3417 

Editor’s Note: 
 

How do you the members of the Friends of 
Lake Glenville feel about issues raised in this 
newsletter or about issues that may come up 
related to the lake or its environs?  Letters to 
the Editor or original articles on lake-related 
topics are always welcome, either by mail to 
PO Box 720560, Atlanta GA 30358-2560 or 
by email to hmaustin@mindspring.com.  The 
Editor reserves the right to edit material sub-
mitted for publication for clarity and brevity 
and to conform to the available space. 

Jackson County Board of Commissioners Thorpe 
Dam in 
early May, 
as water is 
released 
from Lake 
Glenville 
due to the 
torrential 
rains that 
had oc-
curred.  
The gorge 
is normally 
nearly dry. 
 
Top:  A 
distant 
view of the 
dam from a 
hillside 
west of 
Highway 
107. 
 
Bottom:  A 
view from 
below the 
dam in the 
gorge. 
 
Photos 
courtesy of 
Stuart Hall. 
 
Photos 
previously 
published 
in the 
Cross-
roads 
Chronicle 
May 14, 
2003.  
Used with 
permis-
sion.   
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Friends of Lake Glenville                   Summer 2003 

On the web:  www.friendsoflakeglenville.com 

Friends of Lake Glenville 
PO Box 493 
Glenville NC 28736 
 

FIRST CLASS 
 


